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22nd March 2019 - Term 1, Week 8 

Last week OHS students involved with the Premier’s Sporting Leaders attended Bletchington Primary School                                           

to help improve the fundamental movement skills of these primary school students. Our leaders designed                                            

their own sessions, with the focus on Athletic events. 
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Dear parents and members of our school community. Welcome to the end of week 8. With only 
three weeks to go until the end of the school term, now is the time to be ensuring that our                   
students are well prepared for the completion of their assessment tasks and are focussed on             
ensuring learning is at the forefront of everything they are doing in their daily lives. A strong focus 
on teaching and learning to ensure we are providing the very best opportunities and outcomes for 
our students is our goal for each and every one of the 1170 young people who you place into our 
care each day. If there is something we are not doing as well as you would like, please let us know. 
If there are things we are doing really well then we would love to hear from you as well. Feel free 
to email me at chad.bliss@det.nsw.edu.au  
 
As you would be aware from last fortnight’s newsletter, we said goodbye to Mr Ken Mills as the HT 
Special Education at Orange High School last week. Mr Mills is transitioning to retirement later in 
the year. I have asked Mrs Melisa Kerr to relieve in the position for the 2019 school year. The                  
position will be readvertised at the beginning of 2020. Unfortunately, our central human resources 
directorate have informed us that we are unable to appoint our recommended applicant from the 
merit selection process which occurred a month ago. Mrs Kerr brings significant knowledge of    
special education and how to best support our students with additional learning needs. I look          
forward to working with Mrs Kerr throughout this year.  

School Bus 
We have taken possession of our new school bus last week complete with some wonderful           
distinctive imagery showcasing our amazing students. I am sure you will find the bus a fantastic 
 opportunity to promote public education and the great things that happen at Orange High School 
every day.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Fees (reminder) 
A reminder to new parents and those who may have missed our updated fees policy at the end of 
2018. A new school fees policy has been uploaded to our school website. There are two types of 
fees in 2019. The VOLUNTARY school contribution. This payment assists our school to purchase 
resources to support our students. This is a voluntary fee but would be highly appreciated. The 
second component to our fees are the mandatory subject contributions.  These are the fees              
associated with practical subjects. The fees are already heavily subsidised by the school however, 
the contribution from parents is required to allow students to participate in the practical                 
component of these subjects.  

Invoices have been sent to all families and will be followed up with emails throughout the year. 
Please ensure you pay for these fees promptly. Payments can be made via the school website, over 
the phone or in person using cash or credit/debit card.  

Students with outstanding fees will be ineligible to participate in any non-compulsory school based 
activity including excursions, sport, representing the school in any activity or participating in              
graduation or formal ceremonies.  

If you need assistance with any aspect of the mandatory fees, please contact Mrs Tammy Nash 
(Head Teacher Wellbeing).  

Dancing with the Stars 
You may have heard some whispers that Orange High School has entered the local Dancing with 
the Stars fundraiser for the cancer council. Well, you have heard correct. Led by the wonderful  
Mrs Winslade, we have almost 20 staff who are busily preparing and rehearsing for the 1 June      
extravaganza. Over the next couple of months we will be raising money for the cancer council as 
part of our involvement with this amazing initiative. We seek your support where you are able to 
donate a couple of dollars to this most worthwhile cause.  
 

mailto:chad.bliss@det.nsw.edu.au


National Day of Action against Bullying 
Last Friday saw our whole school was involved in the National Day of Action against Bullying. It was a terrific day raising             
awareness of the dangers bullying has on the wellbeing of our students and our school community. Congratulations to                
Mrs Nash who  coordinated the day and to our student body for the manner in which you embraced the day.  Bullying has no 
place in our school or in our society and I look forward to continuing to assist in stamping out all aspects of bullying within our 
community.  
 
School Leadership Conference  

Recently our executive team participated in a two day leadership conference developed by our school and delivered by            
Professor Pam Ryan. Our school is committed to ensuring that every student, teacher and leader improves and our focus            
continues to be on raising the standards set within our school to ensure improved educational outcomes for our students. 
  
Year 7 and 11 Parent Teacher Evening 

On Monday we held our first parent teacher evening of the year for families of students in Years 7 and 11. The afternoon was 
well attended and families were able to discuss the progress of their children with our staff. Thank you to those families who 
were able to attend.  

Talent Development Program 2020 

This week our TDP leadership team shortlisted applications for entry into the program for Year 7 2020. We anticipate we can 
inform successful applicants before the end of the term.  
 
RYDA – Driver Awareness 
This week our Year 11 students had the absolute privilege of attending the Rotary Youth Driver Awareness course. Each year 
Rotary put on this event to provide our students with a learning opportunity prior to most of them getting their licences.                     
I would like to thank Rotary for their continued support of our school and of the youth in Orange.  
 
Athletics Carnival 
 
Our annual athletics carnival was held on Friday this week. Unfortunately I was unable to attend due to prior commitments in 
Sydney. I can’t wait to see the final results and share these with you in our next newsletter.  
 
Sporting Success for the last two weeks 

 
Once again we continue to excel across the many sports we participate in. Following is an update from the last fortnight                  
regarding our results.  
 
Western Region Touch - 5th March 

Congratulations to the under 15's OHS boys touch team. Going through the Western Region selection trials undefeated. 5 boys 
were successful in being selected for the western team to contest the NSW CHS titles later in 2019. They were                                
Casson Macdonald, Lachlan Lawson, Mack Selwood, Oliver Connaughton and Jackson Hill. Every player gave their all during 
every match and should be congratulated on their sportsmanship. Well done from OHS and Mr Callaway. 

Senior Girls Soccer - 6th March 

What a wonderful effort from the OHS Opens girls soccer team!  We came away with a 5-0 win against Oberon.  Well done 
team! 

WSSA Opens Netball - 7th March 

Congratulations to High A who are the 2019 Western Region Netball champions! They defeated Mudgee High (74-25) and 
played a tough Dubbo Snr College team, winning 48-38. The girls now progress to the final 16 teams in NSW CHS in August. 
Well done to Lucy, Milly, Tabua, Haegan, Keely, Poppy, Emily, Lilly and Megan. Milly, Poppy, Tabua and Haegan were also              
selected in the western area team. Go Girls!!!! 

Connaughton Cup - 8th March  

Congratulations to the Orange High boys and girls who won the Connaughton Cup carnival today. Thanks to St Mary's                    
Wellington, Canobolas High and Anglican Grammar for their participation in the day. It was a fantastic day in memory of             
Lochie Connaughton.  

 



Western Girls Softball - 12th March  

OHS Girls Softball team played against teams from Parkes, Mudgee and Canobolas Rural Technology High Schools, finishing 
undefeated in all our matches! 

We have started the season strong -  with Eva Reith-Snare, our Captain for 2019, leading the team to victory. 

The girls not only exhibited a strong sporting performance, but also displayed excellent sportmanship throughout the day. 

A huge welcome to our new  addition, Isabel Howarth who demonstrated outstanding pitching on the day, and a special               
mention to Brooke Parish who got a number of home runs. 

Finally a huge congratulations to each and everyone of our Western Softball Champions!!! 

Open Girls Cricket - 13th March 

Unfortunately our Open Girls Cricket Team went down against the Henry Lawson High School in the opening round of the         
Marie Cornish Shield. Although we batted very well, unfortunately the opposition had two very talented batters who chased 
down our tally very quickly. Well done to the girls, you are a pleasure to take away each and every time. These girls definitely 
know how to make cricket a fun experience. Unfortunately we say goodbye to another senior girl who played her last game of 
school cricket today. Thanks Tabua for being so dedicated. 

Open Boys Soccer - 14th March  

Open Boys Team vs Cowra High School 
Score: 4 – 0 win 
Scorers: Jadyn Slater (2), Mitchell Cooper and Myles Palmer 
 
Continuing on from a brilliant win in Grenfell two weeks ago the boys were eager to impress at home. The words “we cannot 
be beaten at home” were echoed by everyone in the team as they looked to start the game strong and immediately take it to 
Cowra High. 

At the first whistle, Cowra instantly put pressure on us playing some brilliant midfield driven direct football. This was quickly 
halted by a brilliant ball from our Goal Keeper Jordan Bruce through to Jadyn Slater at centre forward who out muscled the 
opposition to put the ball home within the first two minutes. 

This did little to ease the pressure and the boys fought hard for the rest of the half managing to score another two goals              
before the whistle. A brilliantly hit finish at the near post from Mitchell Cooper and another out muscle hustle goal from the 
inform striker Jadyn who has now scored five goals in two games. 

The second half began with Orange High dominating possession and ensuring Cowra could not get a break. Hugh and Harry 
were brick walls in the back line dishing the ball out to Clancy and Tom Lloyd often to push the attack through the wings. The 
games highlight came from a long ball by Jadyn Slater near the halfway line to find Myles Palmer sitting on the edge of the box 
for a first time top corner volley goal that left Mr Jones’ year 7 Drama class in awe.  

All in all the boys greatly improved on the performance in Grenfell and I am so proud of the effort they have putting in on and 
off the field. We look forward to our next game against Lithgow which is sure to be a tough one. 

Western Swimming Trials - 15th March 

15 OHS Swimmers competed down at the Western Swimming Trials! Everyone swam really well with plenty of PBs all round. 
Twelve swimmers qualified for CHS state in a total of 21 individual and 2 relays events! Well done OHS team! 

Premier Sporting Leaders - 15th March 

Our Premier's Sporting Leaders have been making a difference once again ! Last week some of our PSC students went to 
Bletchington Primary School with the goal to improve the students fundamental movement skills. Our leaders designed their 
own sessions with the focus being around Athletics events. Our students demonstrated outstanding leadership qualities and 
not only improved the confidence and skills of many kids, but also put smiles on so many faces. Well done !! 

I hope you have a wonderful fortnight and I look forward to speaking with you in week 10.  

With my warmest regards 

Chad Bliss 







A Science lesson with a difference.  The students in Year 8 reviewed several  systems of the human body though group              

challenges in an Amazing Race style. Each group completed exercises such as the role of the skeletal and muscular systems, 

the effect of exercise on the heart rate and the reproductive system. One of the teams completed all tasks in on 49 minutes. 



Ms Townsend and her Year 10 students together with a selection of Year 9 students are eagerly awaiting the Science                   
Engineering challenge this week at James Sheahan Catholic High School. Participants will work in small groups on various            
problem solving tasks. Tasks including designing and building a bionic hand, also designing and engineering bridges. With the 
excellent critical thinking skills and cooperative team work, Orange High School looks forward to success and moving on to the 
second round of competition, held at the University of Newcastle in August. 

Earlier this term year 9 Marine Studies, Mr Schenkel and Ms Beeby Travelled down to Cronulla. There they received their                
Surf Survival Certificate I and II. The aim of this course is to provide students with the knowledge of basic surf awareness in 
order to be able to enjoy surf activities. This course provides an understanding of the surf environment along with an                     
introduction to rescue techniques and first aid. This will give them the skills necessary to stay safe on their Jervis Bay excursion 
later in the year. 
 

Some of our year 9 and 10 female students travelled to Lilyfield, Sydney University, to be a part of the ASTRO 3D’s “Women in 
STEM” program. This educational program looks at inspiring great minds in the wonders of astronomical discoveries and           
allowing them to view the opportunities that a STEM career could bring to them. 

Some lucky Year 9 and 10 students have arrived 
at Sydney University for Astro -3D presents 

Women in Stem!  

Ms Constant’s Year 7 making rap songs about                    
solids, liquids and gases 

Mrs Griffen’s Year 11 Biology class investigating enzyme activity                          
as part of their first module “cells as the basis of life”. 



On Wednesday 20th March, 38 OHS students attended a Defence Force 

Recruitment Talk in the Library. Students learnt about pathways into 

the Defence Force and gained an understanding of the 204 different 

jobs available in the Army, Navy or Air Force. 

RYDA is coordinated locally by Rotary Clubs across Australia and New Zealand in partnership with Road Safety Education Ltd, a 
not for profit organisation dedicated to the reduction of road accidents and serious trauma resulting from road accidents            
involving young inexperienced drivers. Road Safety Education provides educational, evidence based programs that are        
presented by trained safety instructors including police and driving instructors. 
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